
Nikki’s Notes 

We had some 
sweet friends 
travel out to help 
us move recently. 
We’ve all been in 
country a long while, 
and were commenting on some 
of the new features this house 
has for us to enjoy. Tall counter 
tops in the kitchen, sinks in the 
bathrooms, and an air 
conditioning unit in our school 
room are just some of the new 
amenities we get to enjoy. This 
entire journey of house building 
has been a step by step process 
of watching the Lord work out 
the details. I’m so thankful He’s 
allowed us to build this home 
and I pray it would be a place 
that can bring much honor and 
glory to Him. Please come visit 

us in our new home! !

September 7, 2024

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters,  

Just last month we moved into our new house! We 
are very thankful to be in a place with long-term 
stability. Since we currently host the church in our 
home, this means a change to the church location as 
well. Please pray for the transition to this new location, 
and for the new outreach opportunities that even a local 
move like this opens up. One of these new opportunities 
is in our children’s ministry. Several neighborhood kids 
enthusiastically attended the children’s service for the 
very first time last week. After a lesson on Moses and the 
burning bush, I asked a review 
question: “Who spoke to Moses 
out of the bush?” A young girl 
raised her hand and promptly 
answered, “Indra,” naming a god 
from Buddhist mythology. It 
brought home to us again why we 
are doing this, and we rejoice in 
this chance (and hopefully many 
more!) to tell these young people 
about the God who created 
them and loves them.

Cambodia’s tragic history of violence in the 1970s 
and 80s means that I have met men who fought on many 
different sides of the brutal civil wars of that era. 
Recently, for the very first time, I met a man who fought 
with the Viet Cong! His name is Tree, and he is the 
grandfather of a girl who has faithfully attended our 
children’s program for several years. The Lord opened the 
door for me to have a few gospel conversations with him 
recently, and he told me that he believes in both Buddha 
and Jesus - a fairly common viewpoint here. Please pray 
that God will open Grandpa Tree’s heart to the gospel 
and work in this entire family.  

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  

Prayer Requests 

• Evangelism opportunities - Tree
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast
• Spiritual growth - Sara, Sarun, Trop, Sok 

Leang, Chan-tawn

First service at new location
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